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SHAKER PINES FIRE DISTRICT # 5
The regular meeting of the Shaker Pines Fire District was held on Tuesday, December 12, 2023 at the fire station.

Those present were President Peter G. Burk, Vice President Guy Beck, Clerk Margaret Guyette, Commissioner Peter Burk, Commissioner Scott Beiler, Treasurer Glen Bentz, Fire Chief Jim Nolan, Deputy Chief Ed Prajzner and Administrative Assistant Jolene Bauckman.  

President Burk called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.  

MINUTES: The minutes for November 2023 were presented to the Board Members. A motion to accept the minutes was made by Vice President Beck and Commissioner Burk made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken. It was unanimous and the motion carried.  

TREASURER’S REPORT: Treasurer Bentz submitted the treasurer’s report for October 2023 to the Board Members. A motion to accept the treasurer’s report was made by Vice President Beck and Commissioner Burk made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken. It was unanimous and the motion carried.

Treasurer Bentz submitted the treasurer’s report for November 2023 to the Board Members. A motion to accept the treasurer’s report was made by Vice President Beck and Commissioner Burk made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken. It was unanimous and the motion carried.

CORRESPONDENCE: We received a request from the Town Manager’s office for a calendar of meeting dates for 2024. Clerk Guyette fulfilled the request, and a list of dates was placed on file.
FIRE CHIEF REPORT: Fire Chief Jim Nolan submitted his report verbally. Chief Nolan expressed a need to replace SCBA equipment because the equipment being used now is no longer NFPA-compliant and is nearing its useful life. Deputy Chief Prajzner demonstrated the differences between the current air packs being used and the proposed air packs. Some benefits mentioned included: 1) the proposed air packs will be NFPA-compliant 2) unlike the current packs, the proposed air packs can be thoroughly cleaned after a fire, thus reducing firefighters’ exposure to cancer-causing substances and 3) the ergonomics of the proposed air packs will reduce firefighter injuries. The new equipment will also be compatible with other departments’ air packs. Although the expected cost to purchase 15 air packs, 23 masks and software will be around $142,000, there is significant cost-savings from using our existing Scott bottles. The cost can be further offset by a payment received by the state of CT PILOT program in the amount of $142,414. This income was not expected nor included in the 2023-2024 budget. We will schedule a special meeting with the taxpayers on January 9, 2024 for approval to make the purchase.
On November 22, 2023, there was a blockage in the sewer line at the station. Fletcher Sewer & Drain cleared the blockage.

The Torchlight Parade was rescheduled to December 16, 2023 due to weather on the original date. The annual Santa Run was a great success, and residents were appreciative. Deputy Chief Prajzner and Lt Rodriguez brought one of the engines to Hazardville Fire Department for the Army/Navy game ball run, which passed through Enfield on December 7th. The annual firefighters’ gathering will be at the Knights of Columbus on December 15th.
There are two newly certified child passenger safety technicians, firefighter Jon Gordon and Administrative Assistant Bauckman. Three members have completed Firefighter I and are awaiting final test results. They are Matt Gagnon, Ryley Lanzieri and Lila Smyth. Logan Lundie will be starting Firefighter II training in January.

Mayor Ken Nelson has inquired to the fire chiefs about the practicality of housing the town’s ambulances at the fire stations while the EMS station is renovated in the future. It was suggested that the town would waive the fee that the fire departments pay the town for tax collection services. Chief Nolan did not anticipate any negative outcomes from the suggested plan.

FIRE MARSHAL REPORT: Deputy Chief Prajzner read the report and it was placed on file. We had 59 incidents; 1 plan review and 62 inspections. The monthly fire drill was conducted at LEGO Creative Childcare Center at 561 Taylor Road.

REPORTS OF COMMITTEES: President Burk gave an update on tax collection. The last meeting was very informative and productive. The committee continues to gather information and work toward making a decision.
Vice President Beck gave an update on consolidation. At the November 16, 2023 meeting, property insurance coverage was discussed. Additionally, the members of the firefighters’ unions have begun researching options for medical insurance. The committee has asked the attorneys to clarify the definition of “elector” and also about the phrasing, “expansion of Hazardville district.” Vice President Beck received an email from the attorneys at Day Pitney that wrote the bond for the department. They will need to provide a legal opinion, costing about $12,000 - $15,000, to determine whether the bond will be tax exempt after consolidation. The next meeting will be December 21, 2023 at the Shaker Pines station.
OLD BUSINESS: There was no old business.
NEW BUSINESS: Vice President Beck made a motion to accept temporary ambulance housing at the fire station while the EMS station is renovated. Commissioner Burk made a second to the motion and a vote was taken. It was unanimous and the motion carried.
President Burk noted that we do not currently have an attorney on retainer and suggested Richard Roberts of Hartford. Several other departments in town have given him a positive review. President Burk will contact Attorney Roberts for more information.

As our treasurer is leaving, we will place an ad for the volunteer position.

BILLS: The Board members reviewed the bills. A motion was made by Vice President Beck to pay the bills as submitted and Commissioner Beiler made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken. It was unanimous and the motion carried.
A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Commissioner Beiler and Vice President Beck made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken. It was unanimous and the motion carried. The meeting was adjourned at 9:35 PM.










Respectfully submitted,

[image: image1.png]O B docoorsr2021121114054pe X | - 2 x

(¢} File | X/SPFDScan2/doc01978720221121114054 palf P K3
= 1 oft = A Read aloud (@D Add text % Draw ~ g Highlight ~ & Erase =] B ] Q
W@ﬂmﬂmb .
]
+
GD

T3 AM
H £ Type here to search 1220













Jolene Bauckman








Administrative Assistant

